Alan Ashton Stonecreek, The Golf Club 4435 E. Paradise Village Pkwy. S. Phoenix, AZ 85032

October 28, 1996

Rick Allen Innovative Solutions, Inc. 9220 Cody Lane Westminster, CO 80021

Dear Rick,

Wanted to let you know that your Bio product that we put in the lakes on hole number six is doing just as you said it would. The smell increased initially, then disipated. Also, there does appear to be a lot more microbial activity based on the amount of bubbles generated when we turn over some of the underlying soil. We would definately like to continue the treatments as we talked about earlier. Thanks again.

Sincerely,

Alan Ashton, Asst. Superintendent